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Having before our eyes the good of the people ofSan Bernardino
and taking into consideration the signs of the times have carefully considered the folloM'ing:

A parish is a definite community of the Christian faithful established on a stable basis within a
particular church (diocese). The bishop is responsible to erect parishes as the needs of the faithful
require. It is also the responsibility of the bishop to alter the configuration of parishes as conditions
and circumstances warrant.

In 2006, after studying the needs of the diocese, it was determined that the parishes of Resurrection
in Fontana and St. Thomas More in Rialto would be merged into a new parish, St. John XXIII. The
parishes were suppressed, and the new parish of St. John XXIII was canonically erected as an
amalgamation of the two parishes on July I, 2006. The parish was to construct a new site for
worship in the city of Fontana on land provided for that purpose. However, the city grew and the
area around the land was developed in such a way as to make the land no longer suitable for a place
of worship. At the same time, the community, despite diligently working to come together as one
unified parish, have been challenged by the fact that the two sites are in two different cities with two
very different regional needs and concerns. With no current plan to build on a new location, the
discussion has continued with two locations in two different cities, is it feasible to erect a new

parish in Rialto to address the specific needs of that city going forward.

After consultations with the communities involved and with those who have been charged with their
pastoral care, we are more than ever convinced that the time is right to proceed with the
establishment of this new parish for the pastoral good of the people. The opinions of those
concerned have been heard. The matter was presented to a plenary session of the Diocesan
Presbyteral Council April 3rd, 2025. The Council was consulted as to the establishment of a new
parish in the city of Rialto, and were unanimous in their belief that this is necessary and proper at
this time in the history of the Church of San Bernardino.




